
From: Mishaan, Jessica
To: chelsea@sevendaysvt.com
Subject: your public records request
Date: Friday, May 20, 2022 2:40:43 PM
Attachments: 2022-05-20 London response to Edgar w docs.pdf

Dear Ms. Edgar,
 
Please find the attached correspondence related to your public records request.
 
Thank you,
 
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal
Office of the Attorney General | General Counsel and Administrative Law Division
109 State Street  Montpelier, VT 05609-1001
p (802) 828-5500
Pronouns: she/her/hers
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STATE OF VERMONT 


OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 


109 STATE STREET 


MONTPELIER, VT 


05609-1001 


    


May 20, 2022 
 


Chelsea Edgar, SevenDays, via email to:  chelsea@sevendaysvt.com 
 


Re: Public Records Request 
 


Dear Ms. Edgar: 


 


I write to further respond to your Public Records Act request dated May 9, 2022. You 


seek six categories of records related to Molly Gray and/or the St. Joseph’s Orphanage report. 


The six categories, and responses to each, are below.  


 


(1) The resume and cover letter submitted by Molly Gray in her application for assistant 


attorney general. 


 


Ms. Gray’s job application and resume provided to the AGO as part of her job 


application are exempt from public disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) and are 


therefore withheld. This is consistent with State of Vermont Personnel Policy 5.4 regarding 


Personnel Records available at: 


https://humanresources.vermont.gov/sites/humanresources/files/documents/Labor_Relations_P


olicy_EEO/Policy_Procedure_Manual/Number_5.4_PERSONNEL_RECORDS.pdf.  


 


(2) The first draft of the portion of the investigative report of the St. Joseph’s Orphanage 


Task Force prepared by Molly Gray. 


 


Drafts of the St. Joseph’s Orphanage Task Force Investigation report of the Attorney 


General’s Office, including drafts from November 2019 to May 2020 of Ms. Gray’s, are exempt 


from public disclosure on the following grounds: 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1), (3), (4) (attorney client 


and work product privileged communications); 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(v) (records related to the 


detection and investigation of crime where release would disclose techniques and procedures 


for law enforcement investigations). These records are therefore withheld.  


 


(3) All emails between Molly Gray and Natasha Sala concerning the St. Joseph’s 


Orphanage Task Force report. 


 


The AGO has no responsive records.  
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(4) All emails between Molly Gray and John Waszak concerning State of Vermont v. 


Garung (sic). 


 


Attached please find records in response to this portion of your request. Additional 


records and certain information in the attached records between Ms. Gray and John Waszak 


about State of Vermont v. Gurung are exempt from public disclosure on the following grounds: 


1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1), (3), (4) (attorney client and work product privileged communications); 1 


V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(i) and (ii) (records related to the detection and investigation of crime 


where release could or would interfere with enforcement proceedings or deprive a person of a 


right to fair trial or impartial adjudication). These records are therefore withheld, and the 


attached records are redacted accordingly. In addition, certain information regarding 


individuals identified in a court filing has been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7).  


  


(5) All email correspondence between T.J. Donovan, Charity Clark, and John Waszak 


concerning Molly Gray’s performance. 


 


The AGO has no responsive records.  


 


(6) All emails sent by Molly Gray to Mike Pieciak and Mark Levine between March 1, 2020 


and Dec. 31, 2020. 


 


Attached please find potentially responsive records to this portion of your request.  


 


 If you feel records or portions of records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to 


Deputy Attorney General Joshua Diamond.   
 


Sincerely, 


 


 


Sarah E.B. London 


Chief Assistant Attorney General 
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Waszak, John


From: Waszak, John
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 2:14 PM
To: Padula, Domenica; Doyle, Ultan; Gray, Molly
Subject: Fwd: Scan From DSB Copier
Attachments: doc20190911140924.pdf


Walking this over now. 
 
John D.G. Waszak, Assistant Attorney General 
Office of the Vermont Attorney General – Criminal Division 
109 State’s Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609 
Phone: (802)828-3740 
Email: john.waszak@vermont.gov 


From: copier@bpdvt.org <copier@bpdvt.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 2:09:37 PM 
To: Waszak, John <John.Waszak@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Scan From DSB Copier  
. 
 
 
Please note that this communication and any response to it will be maintained as a public record and may be subject to 
disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Act. 
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Waszak, John


From: Gray, Molly
Sent: Friday, September 20, 2019 1:18 PM
To: Waszak, John; Anderson, Elizabeth; Doyle, Ultan; Fechter, Earl
Cc: Padula, Domenica; Farr, Amy
Subject: RE: PRA Request - Response Needed


Categories: Public Records Act


Thanks all for your confirmations and/or for forwarding relevant PDFs of emails. Greatly appreciated. 


Best, 
Molly 


Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General 
Vermont Attorney General’s Office 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05609 
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov


PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain information that is 
privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO NOT read, copy or disseminate this 
communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail 
in error) please notify the sender immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law 
applies to certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any interactions with the 
Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2, sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes 
Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s most recent compliance guide available at 
https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx.  


From: Waszak, John <John.Waszak@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2019 1:07 PM 
To: Gray, Molly <Molly.Gray@vermont.gov>; Anderson, Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Anderson@vermont.gov>; Doyle, Ultan 
<ultan.doyle@vermont.gov>; Fechter, Earl <Earl.Fechter@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Padula, Domenica <Domenica.Padula@vermont.gov>; Farr, Amy <amy.farr@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Re: PRA Request - Response Needed 


[REDACTED]







From: Gray, Molly
To: Levine, Mark
Subject: A note of thanks
Date: Friday, April 17, 2020 11:35:00 AM


Dear Commissioner,
 
A long overdue note of immense appreciation and gratitude for your steadfast leadership and for
keeping all of us informed day by day. We owe you debt of gratitude. The thanks isn’t mine to give,
but I would be remiss if I did not reach out. I’m behind you one hundred percent and I hope you all
won’t hesitate to reach out if I can be of assistance in any way, even if only to amplify available
information.
 
Sincerely,
Molly
 
Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov 
 
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are
not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law applies to
certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any
interactions with the Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2,
sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s
most recent compliance guide available at https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx. 
 







From: Gray, Molly
To: Pieciak, Michael
Subject: Update
Date: Friday, April 17, 2020 11:30:00 AM


Commissioner,
 
You’re doing an incredible job. I’m watching today’s press conference and wanted to drop you a
note. I’m behind you 100% and hope you won’t hesitate to reach out if I can help.
 
Good going!
 
Best,
Molly
 
Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov 
 
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are
not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law applies to
certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any
interactions with the Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2,
sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s
most recent compliance guide available at https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx. 
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STATE OF VERMONT 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

109 STATE STREET 

MONTPELIER, VT 

05609-1001 

    

May 20, 2022 
 

Chelsea Edgar, SevenDays, via email to:  chelsea@sevendaysvt.com 
 

Re: Public Records Request 
 

Dear Ms. Edgar: 

 

I write to further respond to your Public Records Act request dated May 9, 2022. You 

seek six categories of records related to Molly Gray and/or the St. Joseph’s Orphanage report. 

The six categories, and responses to each, are below.  

 

(1) The resume and cover letter submitted by Molly Gray in her application for assistant 

attorney general. 

 

Ms. Gray’s job application and resume provided to the AGO as part of her job 

application are exempt from public disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) and are 

therefore withheld. This is consistent with State of Vermont Personnel Policy 5.4 regarding 

Personnel Records available at: 

https://humanresources.vermont.gov/sites/humanresources/files/documents/Labor_Relations_P

olicy_EEO/Policy_Procedure_Manual/Number_5.4_PERSONNEL_RECORDS.pdf.  

 

(2) The first draft of the portion of the investigative report of the St. Joseph’s Orphanage 

Task Force prepared by Molly Gray. 

 

Drafts of the St. Joseph’s Orphanage Task Force Investigation report of the Attorney 

General’s Office, including drafts from November 2019 to May 2020 of Ms. Gray’s, are exempt 

from public disclosure on the following grounds: 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1), (3), (4) (attorney client 

and work product privileged communications); 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(v) (records related to the 

detection and investigation of crime where release would disclose techniques and procedures 

for law enforcement investigations). These records are therefore withheld.  

 

(3) All emails between Molly Gray and Natasha Sala concerning the St. Joseph’s 

Orphanage Task Force report. 

 

The AGO has no responsive records.  
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(4) All emails between Molly Gray and John Waszak concerning State of Vermont v. 

Garung (sic). 

 

Attached please find records in response to this portion of your request. Additional 

records and certain information in the attached records between Ms. Gray and John Waszak 

about State of Vermont v. Gurung are exempt from public disclosure on the following grounds: 

1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1), (3), (4) (attorney client and work product privileged communications); 1 

V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(i) and (ii) (records related to the detection and investigation of crime 

where release could or would interfere with enforcement proceedings or deprive a person of a 

right to fair trial or impartial adjudication). These records are therefore withheld, and the 

attached records are redacted accordingly. In addition, certain information regarding 

individuals identified in a court filing has been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7).  

  

(5) All email correspondence between T.J. Donovan, Charity Clark, and John Waszak 

concerning Molly Gray’s performance. 

 

The AGO has no responsive records.  

 

(6) All emails sent by Molly Gray to Mike Pieciak and Mark Levine between March 1, 2020 

and Dec. 31, 2020. 

 

Attached please find potentially responsive records to this portion of your request.  

 

 If you feel records or portions of records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to 

Deputy Attorney General Joshua Diamond.   
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Sarah E.B. London 

Chief Assistant Attorney General 
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Waszak, John

From: Waszak, John
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 2:14 PM
To: Padula, Domenica; Doyle, Ultan; Gray, Molly
Subject: Fwd: Scan From DSB Copier
Attachments: doc20190911140924.pdf

Walking this over now. 
 
John D.G. Waszak, Assistant Attorney General 
Office of the Vermont Attorney General – Criminal Division 
109 State’s Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609 
Phone: (802)828-3740 
Email: john.waszak@vermont.gov 

From: copier@bpdvt.org <copier@bpdvt.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 2:09:37 PM 
To: Waszak, John <John.Waszak@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Scan From DSB Copier  
. 
 
 
Please note that this communication and any response to it will be maintained as a public record and may be subject to 
disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Act. 
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Waszak, John

From: Gray, Molly
Sent: Friday, September 20, 2019 1:18 PM
To: Waszak, John; Anderson, Elizabeth; Doyle, Ultan; Fechter, Earl
Cc: Padula, Domenica; Farr, Amy
Subject: RE: PRA Request - Response Needed

Categories: Public Records Act

Thanks all for your confirmations and/or for forwarding relevant PDFs of emails. Greatly appreciated. 

Best, 
Molly 

Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General 
Vermont Attorney General’s Office 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05609 
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov

PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain information that is 
privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO NOT read, copy or disseminate this 
communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail 
in error) please notify the sender immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law 
applies to certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any interactions with the 
Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2, sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes 
Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s most recent compliance guide available at 
https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx.  

From: Waszak, John <John.Waszak@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2019 1:07 PM 
To: Gray, Molly <Molly.Gray@vermont.gov>; Anderson, Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Anderson@vermont.gov>; Doyle, Ultan 
<ultan.doyle@vermont.gov>; Fechter, Earl <Earl.Fechter@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Padula, Domenica <Domenica.Padula@vermont.gov>; Farr, Amy <amy.farr@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Re: PRA Request - Response Needed 

[REDACTED]



From: Gray, Molly
To: Levine, Mark
Subject: A note of thanks
Date: Friday, April 17, 2020 11:35:00 AM

Dear Commissioner,
 
A long overdue note of immense appreciation and gratitude for your steadfast leadership and for
keeping all of us informed day by day. We owe you debt of gratitude. The thanks isn’t mine to give,
but I would be remiss if I did not reach out. I’m behind you one hundred percent and I hope you all
won’t hesitate to reach out if I can be of assistance in any way, even if only to amplify available
information.
 
Sincerely,
Molly
 
Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov 
 
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are
not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law applies to
certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any
interactions with the Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2,
sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s
most recent compliance guide available at https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx. 
 



From: Gray, Molly
To: Pieciak, Michael
Subject: Update
Date: Friday, April 17, 2020 11:30:00 AM

Commissioner,
 
You’re doing an incredible job. I’m watching today’s press conference and wanted to drop you a
note. I’m behind you 100% and hope you won’t hesitate to reach out if I can help.
 
Good going!
 
Best,
Molly
 
Molly R. Gray, Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-0280
molly.gray@vermont.gov 
 
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are
not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this E-mail.  Vermont’s lobbyist registration and disclosure law applies to
certain communications with and activities directed at the Attorney General.   Prior to any
interactions with the Office of the Vermont Attorney General, you are advised to review Title 2,
sections 261-268 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated, as well as the Vermont Secretary of State’s
most recent compliance guide available at https://www.sec.state.vt.us/elections/lobbying.aspx. 
 




